

## Town of Middletown

658 Locust Street Middletown, IN 47856 office: (765) 354 2268

fax: (765) 354 3068

## MIDDLETOWN TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

February 23,2011

The Middletown Town Council met in a special session on February 23, 2011 at 7:00 P.M. in the council meeting room. Present were Tim Mundell, Council President, and Council Members Jim Mundell, Lisa Hicks, Bill Harrison and Betty Riley. The pledge to the flag was given by those present. Penny Lohrey clerked the meeting in the absence of Clerk-Treasurer Jim Hanson who was on vacation.

- 1. Police Chief Tony Robbins recommended to council that they appoint Rod Humphrey to the deputy position open in the police department. Tim Mundell made a motion to appoint Rod Humphrey. Bill Harrison seconded. All five voted yea. Motion carried.
- 2. Members of the Civic Center Board, Mary Hayes, Steve Holmes, Martha Minnick and Jerry Manis were present. Financial matters concerning the Civic Center Budget were discussed. Lisa Hicks volunteered to serve on the Civic Center Board until the end of 2011. All were in agreement. It was noted that rent for the Civic Center would be \$85 per room.

3. There being nothing further to come before council, the meeting was adjourned.